
Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 10/25/06 meeting

Members (those in attendance are bolded): Sunita Ahlawat (excused), William Behre (excused), Terrence Bennett, Henry Fradella (chair, excused), Jean Graham, Adam Knobler, Deborah Knox, Marc Meola, Jeffrey Osborn, Deborah Thompson, Steven Viola (vice-chair)
Discussion and Action:
1) The minutes from the 10/11/06 meeting were approved.
2) Discussion of the grade distribution and peer evaluation sections of the Promotions Document was tabled.
3) Review of the Promotions Document:
a. Teaching section on pg. 3
i. "High caliber, effective teaching is characterized by [bulleted list]," "is" is to be replaced by "may be."
ii. In the 6th bullet point ("commitment to all levels of the curriculum, especially . . ."), "especially" is to be replaced by "including."
iii. The wording of the bulleted list will be approved at the next CFA meeting, after further discussion.
b. Disciplinary Standards paragraph on pg 5 (repeated on pgs 9, 30, and 31): Discussion revolved around the necessity of consulting with Dean and Provost about every candidate; it was agreed that such consultation would be necessary only if the candidate’s discipline was not described adequately by the Disciplinary Standards.  Based on this discussion, Jean will suggest revised wording and email it to the committee.
c. Changes in wording suggested by the Provost on pgs 6, 10, 12, 30, and 44 were accepted.  
i. On pg 6: “some discipline-appropriate form of finished, refereed publication or performed work” rather than “some discipline-appropriate form of finished and published publication or performed work”
ii. On pgs 6 and 10: "professional practice" rather than "professional service"
iii. On pg 12: in the first responsibility of the PTC, "revisited periodically, including in the spring semester prior to the submission of an application for reappointment, tenure, or promotion" rather than "revisited in the spring semester prior to the application."
iv. On pg. 30: "ongoing record of scholarship" and "productive program of scholarship" changed to "ongoing and coherent record of scholarship" and "productive and coherent program of scholarship"
v. On pg 44: the addition under “Independent Research or Study Students” of “short description of post-graduation accomplishments of mentored students, if known” 
d. CFA engaged in a lengthy discussion of diversity and equity regarding the operating procedures of the CPC (pgs 22-23); it was agreed that current practice for searches was equally appropriate during promotions decisions.  Based on this discussion, Jean will suggest revised wording and email it to the committee. 

e. In the description of the professional development essay on pg 39, the wording suggested on 10/11/06 was further emended: change “effectiveness for” to “effectiveness in” in “It should include specific examples of excellent teaching/librarianship and its effectiveness”; add “of” after “The essay should also include a description”; add “appropriate” before “qualifications” in “the candidate believes he/she has fulfilled the qualifications.” Before the final sentence—“A typical essay may range from three to eight pages”—add the following sentence: “The professional development essay should consist of no more than 10 pages single spaced, with a 12 point font and a 1 inch margin.”
4) Meeting adjourned.

Minutes prepared by Steven Viola; minor revisions by Terrence Bennett

